HCS HB 1364 -- TRANSPORTATION AND DELIVERY OF PETROLEUM PRODUCTS
SPONSOR: Kidd

COMMITTEE ACTION: Voted "Do Pass with HCS" by the Special
Committee on Homeland Security by a vote of 7 to 1. Voted "Do
Pass" by the Rules- Legislative Oversight Committee by a vote of 9
to O.

Currently, certain provisions relating to fees collected for the
transportation and delivery of petroleum products are due to expire
on August 28, 2018. This bill begins the fee collection on August
28, 2018, and extends the expiration date to August 28, 2025.

This bill is the same as SB 515 (2017).

PROPONENTS: Supporters say that a large percentage of the fees
collected under this program are returned to the local community,
there is no state funding, and they even try to use as much as they
can from the 25% of the funds that go to the Missouri Emergency
Response Commission.

Testifying for the bill were Representative Kidd; Missouri
Petroleum Marketers and Convenience Store Association; Paul
Kirchhoff, Missouri Emergency Response Commission; and Ron Walker,
Missouri State Emergency Management Agency.

OPPONENTS: There was no opposition voiced to the committee.



